
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held by the Waukesha County Park and 
Planning Commission on Thursday, September 21, 2023, at 1:00 p.m., in Room AC 255/259 of the 
Waukesha County Courthouse-Administration Center, 515 W. Moreland Blvd., for RZ128, regarding 
amendments to the Waukesha County Shoreland and Floodland Subdivision Control Ordinance (SFSO). 
 
The amendments update ordinance cross references to the recently adopted Waukesha County Floodland 
Protection Ordinance (FPO) and Waukesha County Shoreland Protection Ordinance (SPO), whereas the 
subdivision control ordinance previously referenced the combined Waukesha County Shoreland and 
Floodland Protection Ordinance.  Other minor amendments are proposed to eliminate references to a 
recently deleted zoning district and to address a typographic error.  The proposed SFSO text amendments 
can be accessed at the Waukesha County Planning and Zoning Division webpage at 
www.waukeshacounty.gov/planningandzoning (click Zoning Ordinances and Draft County/Town 
Ordinances).   
 
All interested parties will be heard. 
 
For further information regarding this public hearing, please contact Ben Greenberg or Jason Fruth of the 
Waukesha County Department of Parks and Land Use - Planning and Zoning Division at (262) 548-7790. 
 

Waukesha County Department of Parks and Land Use 
Dale R. Shaver, Director 
515 W. Moreland Blvd. 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53188 
 
Legal Notice to be published in the  
Waukesha Freeman on 
Friday, September 8, 2023, and  
Thursday, September 14, 2023 
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